
Dear Maarten, 
 
On behalf of the GNSO Council, I am pleased to hereby transmit the GNSO Council 
Recommendations Report to the ICANN Board regarding the adoption of the Final 
Recommendations from the Expedited Policy Development Process on the Temporary 
Specification for gTLD Registration Data Phase 2.  
 
As part of the delivery of this Recommendations Report, the GNSO Council requests a 
consultation with the ICANN Board. From the Council’s perspective, this will allow the Council 
to answer any clarifying questions the ICANN Board may have in relation to the 
recommendations. At the same time, the GNSO Council would also be interested to further 
discuss with the ICANN Board some of the questions surrounding financial sustainability of 
SSAD and some of the concerns expressed within the different minority statements, including 
the issue of whether a further cost-benefit analysis should be conducted before the ICANN 
Board considers all SSAD-related recommendations for adoption. The GNSO Council appreciates 
that this is a new approach to the handover of PDP recommendations from GNSO Council to 
ICANN Board, but we hope that both sides will benefit from an open and frank dialogue that 
will ultimately help inform the ICANN’s Board consideration of the recommendations. We do 
hope that this consultation can be conducted in a time efficient manner as the GNSO Council 
does not unnecessarily want to delay the next steps in this process. The GNSO Council also 
expects, provided that the ICANN Board adopts the GNSO Council recommendations, that all 
necessary measures are taken to ensure that the implementation process is able to meet the 
timeline that is expected to be established at the outset of the process.   
 
To be clear, this consultation is only expected to cover recommendations #1-18 that establish a 
System for Standardized Access/Disclosure to non-public registration data (SSAD). From the 
Council’s perspective, there would be no objection if the ICANN Board would decide to consider 
the priority 2 recommendations (#19-22) separately as all of these are directly related to the 
implementation of the EPDP Phase 1 recommendations and as a result may benefit from a 
more speedy consideration by the ICANN Board. 
 
We look forward to hearing back from you and look forward to a constructive engagement.  
 
  


